
Autauga County Master Gardeners Association
Membership Meeting
May 10, 2023 10:00 am
Minutes

***Before 10:00 - Registration, Sign ups, Information table, coffee, fellowship***
Door Prize winners must  have their name tags on and be on time to the meeting!
Suggestions were written for 2024 plant sale on the wall post-its.

I. Call to Order 10:00
II. Devotion – Shannon Mayes
III. Door prize drawing
IV. Program - Albert Striplin gave a very informative program on Camellias
V. Break

VI. Membership Report – Jane Boysen 
 Cards are being sent for illness and family deaths.
 Soyna Moore’s husband had knee surgery. 
 Please send Jane names of members that are ill, or have family issues. 
 Send names of interested in joining ACMGA. New Intern classes will be held on Thursdays.

VII. Vice President’s Report - Nancy Waggoner 
 We have had great support for The Gardening Buzz of Autauga County booklets. 
 June’s speaker will be Sandra Coffin and the topic will be on ‘Ergonomics.’ 
 The Hills and Dales trip is scheduled for May 18th.

VIII. Secretary’s Report – Linda Barry - A motion to accept the minutes was made by Bionca Lindsey and
seconded by Vicki Williamson. The motion passed.

IX. Treasurer’s Report -Dian Owens - A motion was made to accept the report by Adrienne Yarbrough
and seconded by Debbie Boutelier. The motion passed.

X. Door Prize Drawing

XI. President’s Report - Sondra Henley
 Thank you - Sondra thanked the plant sale committee for their great work and

the membership for the plant donations. The Plant Sale was very successful! Financial information is in 
the Treasurer’s report. Thirty volunteers donated 314.5 hours for the sale.

 Extension Office Weeds - Members were asked to help weed the front garden
after the meeting. A discussion is being held with Extension concerning ongoing maintenance.

 A Helpline Training Video is available and was sent out by email.
 Hummingbird Award - Adrienne Yarbrough presented the award to Debbie Boutelier.
 First meeting of the 2025 Conference Team will be held on May 25th at the First

Baptist Church from 10-12, room 102. All members are invited.

XII. New Business –
 A QR code was distributed to members. It can be attached to the back of your badge and will 

take you to the hours reporting site.
 Lunch and Learn has a change in topics. A new schedule is available.
 Susan Clapp was asked to be our photographer.



 The Demonstration Garden has contributed 203 pounds of produce so far this year.
 The Montgomery County Extension Office has been moved to Pike Road.

XIII. Meeting adjourned at 11:35.

NOTE:
- All Meeting minutes are posted at:  https://mg.aces.edu/autauga/home/mg/
- The Treasurer’s report is on the back of the May agenda.

https://mg.aces.edu/autauga/home/mg/

